
 

April 28, 2022 

 

 

Chair Rosa DeLauro             Ranking Member Kay Granger 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the retrofitting of Southern California Logistics Airport aircraft 

hangar fire-suppression foam systems containing PFAS in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is the Southern California Logistics Airport, located at 18374 Phantom 

Street, Victorville, California 92394. 

 

The funding will be used for retrofitting seven SCLA-owned aircraft hangar fire-suppression 

foam systems to meet State of California and EPA regulations regarding the use of Class B foam 

containing PFAS (Per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances) to new environmentally friendly 

fluorine-free Class B foam. The seven hangars needing these systems retrofitted all currently 

utilize Class B foam containing PFAS, which has come under immense focus for the adverse 

health effects and pollution created in the environment. This request would fall under the 

Environmental Protection Agency State and Tribal Assistance Grants (STAG). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.     

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

___________________    

Jay Obernolte      

Member of Congress 

 


